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Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville Inc.

TONIGHTS MEETING -  23 MAY 2023

Bulletin              Volume No 1

                            Issue  No 20

Meeting;            23  May  2023

Scan the QR Code 
to accesss our Club 

Website

ATTENDANCE and APOLOGIES
Members must complete the RSVP response, or advise Avis, with your attendance, apology, 
guests, any special dietary requirements for you or guests, by the Monday 8 days before a 
meeting for catering purposed. If you fail to apologise you will be charged the cost of the meal. 
Visiting Rotarians, guests or Friends please advise Avis on avis@amcomms.com.au  (0418 
411 404) or John on johnehartley@me.com (0422 383 583) , by the 8 days before a meeting  
you intend attending.. 

DAVID ATKINSON
Topic- “How Can it be Poetry if it Does Not 

Rhyme
David Atkinson is a retired lawyer and also a former 
Rotarian. His story is inspirational. Having read poetry from 
time to time over the years, he  didn’t find his passion and 
ability until he started to write in 2013. He is now one of 
Australia’s foremost poets and is internationally acclaimed 
for his work.

His poems have been published widely in Australia, the 
USA and the UK. Among other awards, David has been the winner of the Ros 
Spencer Poetry Prize and of the FAW Jean Stone Poetry Award.  In addition, 
his poems have been Commended in the WB Yeats Poetry Prize and in the 
Melbourne Poets Union International Poetry Competition.

David is a poet of memory, the human condition and the natural world. He takes 
as his topic  “How Can It Be Poetry If It Does Not Rhyme?”

He has an excellent website https://davidatkinson.com.au/ which includes many of 
his poems and reviews of his work.

Maybe there is a little bit of the poet in all of us?
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FROM YOUR PRESIDENT
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Assisting the Yeoval Central School

As I mentioned in the last issue of the Bulletin I am interested 
in our club forming a liaison with the public school in Yeoval, a 
small town 340 kms. North West of Sydney. I have an interest in 
the town because my great grand parents, on my paternal side, 
were a major force in establishing the town after the discovery of 
gold in1864 and subsequently after the gold ran out.

I have previously reported in my messages that the Rotary Club of Belrose has 
had a close connection with the Peak Hill Central School for many years, and that 
I had written to the Yeoval Central School to explore the possibility of our Club 
having a similar arrangement or association with Yeoval as Belrose has with Peak 
Hill.
Helen Tremain, the Head Techer Secondary Studies at Yeoval Central School has 
recently written to me :-
“I have heard great things about the Peak Hill model and would be open to 
discussing that with you a little more.”

Warren McGurgan, formerly a member of the Roseville Chase club, but now 
a member of the Belrose club, will attend our meeting on the 23rd of May and 
explain to us the format of the program which they hold at Peak Hill. This will 
assist us in deciding whether we will continue with discussions with Yeoval Central 
School and the nature of what help we can offer.

Club constitution and bylaws
At the Special General Meeting of the Club held on 9th May, the Club adopted the 
2022 Rotary International Standard Constitution for NSW Rotary Clubs and also 
adopted revised by laws for our Club.

A soft copy of both final documents will be distributed to all members for your 
records and I would recommend particularly that all members of the Board 
become familiar with these, as it will assist in your decision making and running of 
the Club.

Distribution of minutes of board meetings
Do you ever wonder what the Board gets up to at their meetings on the second 
Tuesday of each month? Some of the matters discussed and decisions made 
make their way to the Bulletin via contributions submitted by the various Directors.
The Rotary International Standard Club Constitution for NSW Rotary Clubs (2022) 
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requires that within 30 days after all Board meetings, written minutes should be 
available to all members.

However, in the interests of full and prompt disclosure of these matters the 
Board decided at their meeting on the 9th May, rather than Minutes just “being  
available”, that a copy of the minutes be distributed to all members by email. 

Naturally any matters considered by the Board to be of a confidential nature will 
not be included in the General Minutes, but separately recorded in confidential 
board minutes, and not available or distributed to all members.

Arthur Marshall, our Honorary Secretary, has recently distributed a copy of 
the minutes taken at the most recent meeting. I hope that this action will aid 
communication in our club.

Ross Symons has done a sterling job in passing on information about the 
members and activities of the club during the last year via the Bulletin. He will 
retire from that job at the end of June and will then replace Arthur as secretary. 
Greg Muldoon has agreed to expand his  position of co-editor but asks that all 
members assist him by submitting items of interest, including photos, several days 
before he puts the Bulletin together.

If we all assist Greg our Bulletin will retain its position as the best purveyor of 
news, Rotary or otherwise, in the District.
Norm Gibson
President

SOME INTERESTING FACTS FROM BUNNINGS BBQ’s
Treasurer John Hartley has provided some interesting information about the 
results from the Bunning’s BBQ’s, since the start of our Club on 1 July 2020.

Year No of BBQs Profit- $ Year Av.- $ Donations- $ Year Av.-$
2020/21 5 $6,966 $1,393 $580 $116
2021/22 8 $9,996 $1,249 $619 $77
2022/23 8+ $17,736 $2,217 $711 $89
Totals 21+ $34,698 $1,652 $1,910 $91

Points to note;
• There is still 1 more BBQ in 2022/23, on 4 June 2023. With an average profit 

for 2022/23 of $2,217 per BBQ, the total for 2022/23 should exceed $20,000.
• The sale price increase for a sausage to $3.50 commenced on 23 July 2022.
• In 2021/22, $415 was collected for the Flood Relief Appeal - that amount is not 

included in the donations above for that year.
• Gift cards of $500 in 2020/21 & 2021/22, not included in these donations.
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LAST MEETING ATTENDANCE - 9 MAY 2023

Club Membership  39 Guest Speakers 1

Members Present 23 Make-ups  0

Apologies  16 Guests 1

No Apologies   0 Partners      1

Attendance Percentage 58.9% Visiting Rotarians  0

BIRTHDAYS - MAY 2023
 
 17 David BRAND
 29 Noel CISLOWSKI
  

BUNNINGS  BBQ’s

Excellent result from 6 May;  $ 2,474.90
REMINDER

NEXT BBQ - 4 June, 29 July
Please advise Peter Lefmann ASAP if you can assist 

on of these days.

Meeting Speaker/Event Introduction Vote of 
Thanks

23 May David Atkinson; How Can it be 
Poetry if it Does Not Rhyme

Megan Evans Phil Dunbar

13 June Speaker to be advised TBA TBA

27 June Speaker; Mikhail Prokopenko; 
“How to Connect Security and 
Recovery in a New Deal for 
Ukraine

TBA TBA

11 July Chatswood Roseville Rotary 
Change Over Meeting

Norm Gibson
Andre Hariman

MEETING ROSTER

4
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UPDATE ON REGIONALISATION PILOT PROJECT

 
What’s Next for the Regionalisation Pilot

Dear Club Presidents and Secretaries,

Following financial approval from the Rotary International Board, the 
Regionalisation Pilot Establishment teams are now heading full speed towards 
pilot establishment.  You can now read the Executive Summary that was provided 
to the RI Board as part of the business case.

As a club president or secretary, you will receive monthly emails along with the 
members of the Pilot Reference Group who have opted in to receive updates and 
information. You will have opportunities to provide feedback on behalf of your 
members as we establish and test new processes throughout the pilot. You can 
therefore share information you receive through these emails with your members. 

What are we trying to achieve through the Regionalisation Pilot?

The aim of the Regionalisation Pilot is to develop a new regional governance 
structure to transform Rotary and Rotaract in Zone 8, helping clubs strengthen 
and grow with more intensive and specialised support that addresses their unique 
needs. We anticipate the direct benefits to clubs will include:
• A stronger, unified Rotary image and brand
• Greater opportunities for collaboration and partnerships
• Greater efficiency, reduced duplication and reduced costs
• Greater capacity for clubs to adapt to meet the specific needs,               
 circumstances and cultural aspects of their geographic area
• More direct access to the best resources from across Zone 8 to support               
 clubs to achieve their goals

Over 100 Rotarians and Rotaractors from across Zone 8 are currently working in 
Pilot Establishment Teams (PETs) focused on the following areas:
  
• Service and Strategy: strategic growth, reach and impact, strategic    
         programs, and the transfer of functions from Districts to the Regional Council
• Corporate and Administration: Regional Council elections, Rotary Specialist       
         Networks, community groups, legal entities, and structures and financials
• Public Image and Partnerships
• Membership
• Communications and IT
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• The Rotary Foundation
• Learning and Development and Events
• Pilot Communications
• Diversity, Equity and Inclusion

Where are we currently at?

It is now time to start sharing and testing our work with clubs and members. 

As we trial, test and evaluate models and processes throughout the pilot, we 
anticipate tweaks will be needed to better support clubs. For this reason, we have 
set up an independent Monitoring and Evaluation Team to work in conjunction with 
PETs.
 
The working model currently has three main pillars:
  
• A central Regional Council that will have functions progressively transferred  
 to it that will look after Zone governance. This will be a group of Rotarians   
 and Rotaractors elected to two year roles by their fellow members.
• Community Leaders, elected Rotarians or Rotaractors, who will work with a  
 group of clubs.  This role will encourage collaboration between clubs and   
 beyond, and support clubs to strengthen and grow.
• Specialist Networks focused directly on supporting clubs and their initiatives.  
 This includes our valuable Rotary International staff and coordinator group.

Look out for more information coming on these roles, and how you can get 
involved. Consultation is integral to the pilot process. There will be ongoing 
opportunities for clubs and members to give input, in addition to Governor 
engagement, which has been intensive over the last 6 months.

We hope this provides insight into the work that has been happening over the last 
few months. You can continue having your say by visiting creatingtomorrowrotary.
org or emailing us directly at rotaryregionalpilot@gmail.com. 

Sincerely,

Ingrid Waugh, Zone 8 Regionalisation Pilot Steering Group Chair

Note: This email is being distributed to current club presidents, current club 
secretaries, incoming club presidents and incoming club secretaries, for sharing 
with club members.
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ROSEVILLE PUBLIC SCHOOL - MOTHERS DAY 
BREAKFAST

A BIG thank you to the volunteers who assisted with the Roseville Public School 
Mothers’ Day Breakfast on Friday morning 12 of May..
It was a very successful morning and greatly appreciated by the parents, children 
and RPS organisers.
We totally ‘sold out’ of muffins (and all the serving boxes) and most of the ‘danish’ 
pastries. The team of 9 were;
Peter Lewis, Peggy Yu, Peter Lefmann, Neil Howie, Andre Hariman, Phil Dunbar,
Richard Green, Avis Manoukian and Sue Ward.
I have received this thank you email from Kristen Webster from the RPS.
Peter Lewis.
Director Community Service.

Dear Peter,

I just wanted to say a huge thank you to all the wonderful Rotary volunteers who 
helped make our Mother’s Day Breakfast at Roseville Public School so special this 
morning. We were so grateful to have your amazing team turn up and serve our 
school community. I’m sorry I didn’t get a chance to thank all of your volunteers 
as I would have liked to. I was visiting the classroom with my Daughter towards 
the end, but I hope you can pass on this message of thanks to all of the team of 
volunteers from the Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville. I took some photos of 
your team below. Thanks again and we look forward to inviting you back to our 
school soon.
Kind regards,

Kristen



Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville Bulletin 8  



Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville Bulletin  9

RAVENSWOOD SCHOOL

Tuesday 25 July.
Richard Green will be calling for volunteers to assist 
with the Science and Engineering Challenge to be 
held at the Ravenswood School on Tuesday 25 July.
 
He needs 10 members to volunteer.
Volunteers nned to arrive at the School by 8.30 am for 
a 9.00 am start to the challenge.
The exercise should finish at 3.00 pm.
Please let Richard know at Tuesday night’s meeting if 
you can assist.

PRESENTATION OF AWARDS
WINNERS OF PUBLIC SPEAKING AND ESSAY 

COMPETITION

Youth Service Director, Richard 
Green, recently presented 
awards to the winners of the 
Public Speaking and Essay 
Competition.

At left, Richard with
Lucas Wong and Justin Chen, 
from the Chatswood Public 
School.
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Full details and Registration available in the May Issue of District ENews
.
DG Mina Howard and DGE Christine Owen invite you to join friends and leaders 
from across the District as we celebrate the service and accomplishments of 
Rotarians over the past year as we imagined Rotary, and begin to grow Rotary 
together in 2023-2024, creating hope in the world.

President Elect Learning and Development (PELD) and 
District Assembly (DA) Video Recordings and PowerPoints 
for 2023 - 2024
All of the videos of each session for both the PELD Training and the DA Training 
all sessions from 15th April to 30th April have been uploaded onto the District 
website. 
The PELD 2023 videos and PowerPoints are in the form of a single document 
containing all of the links for each session of the day can be found on the District 
9685 website and under the heading Learning and Development.

The District Assembly2023 videos and PowerPoints can be found on the District 
9685 website and under the heading Learning and Development.

Following on from this, a paper written by PP Neil McWhannell (Wahroonga) on 
Good Governance and Leadership discussed at the District Assembly is printed 
for the information of all Club members and particularly for those in leadership 
positions. This is available in the May issue of District ENews.

Full details on following page.
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The Rotary Leadership Institute (RLI) is a multi-district, grassroots leadership 
development program organized into regional divisions in various parts of the 
world.  It started on the East Coast of USA in 1992. RLI seeks to have Rotary 
Clubs identify those Rotarians who appear to have the potential for future club 
leadership (not necessarily as club presidents) and provide those so identified with 
a quality education in Rotary knowledge and leadership skills which is important in 
voluntary organisations.
 
The next District 9685 RLI concise weekend course is being held from Friday night 
2nd June (6-7pm on Zoom), Saturday, 3rd June and Sunday, 4th June by Zoom. 
After the welcome and introductory sessions on Friday night, the online course 
starts at 8am Saturday and Sunday and are divided into 3 x 2 hour blocks each 
day finishing at 4.00 pm. On Saturday and Sunday you will need to login for the 
first session at 8:15 am for a prompt 8.30 am start and a finish around 4.00 pm. 
 
Certificates will be presented when the full course has been completed. The RLI 
Course is highly recommended especially if you are an incoming Board member 
or current President, Club Officer, or Assistant Governor, or if you simply want to 
learn more about Rotary.

Friday 15 March 2024
Saturday 16 March 2024.

 11
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CHATSWOOD ROSEVILLE ROTARY GOLF DAY
18 SEPTEMBER 2023 - PYMBLE GOLF COURSE

Michael MacQuillan, and his team, are planning for a Golf Day at the

PYMBLE GOLF COURSE
 MONDAY 18th SEPTEMBER, am.

More details to come.
All club members golfers and friends should start inviting your golfing friends to 

come along, or forming a foursome for a fun day.

Even if your not a golfer there still will be task for members to assist with. 

FRIENDS OF OUR ROTARY CLUB

Friends of our Rotary Club are always most welcome to join in, or volunteer 
to participate in, any of the Club’s activities, including assiting at the Bunnings 
BBQ’s, School Mothers and Fathers days, and attending any of the social events 
and other outings of the club.

Or to come to a dinner meeting and experience the friendship of the Club and 
interesting guest speakers.

All events appear in the Dinner Bulletin (See Club Calendar) so if you notice an 
event or activity you would wish to help with or join in, contact Andre Hariman on 
0479 178 999, or by email at ahariman@tpg.com.au 

Friends are always most welcome at a Dinner - just use the contacts shown under 
“Attendance and Apologies” on page 1 of the Bulletin.
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GORDON WATERHOUSE MEMORIAL
MUSIC SCHOLARSHIP - TUESDAY 6 JUNE 2023

PLEASE PUT THE DATE IN YOUR DIARY NOW
TUESDAY 6 JUNE 2023  @ 7.00 pm 

The Zenith Theatre, Chatswood

INVITE YOUR FRIENDS – Free Admission
Make it a special event with dinner beforehand  (details to 

come) 

This event is always an inspiration. You’ll be treated to a wonderful concert of top 
soloists from our local High Schools who have all achieved Excellence in Music 

and shown outstanding service to their school. It’s also a thrill for the performers to 
play on stage at a prestigious venue. Please make it a really great night for these 

young musicians by giving them a good audience. 

This annual scholarship was inaugurated in memory of Gordon Waterhouse, a 
highly esteemed member of the Rotary Club of Chatswood, who dedicated his life 
to both music and service above self. The scholarship honours Gordon’s memory 

and provides an opportunity for young musicians to be recognised for their 
performance excellence, citizenship and their service to music within their school. 
The Scholarship also raises awareness of Rotary among our young citizens and 

fosters Rotary ideals of service. The selected student receives an award of $2000 
to further their music education and each finalist receives a $250 award. 

The Zenith Theatre and technical team is generously supported by 
Willoughby City Council and the Willoughby Symphony Orchestra. 

(Note; this is not a Rotary meeting Tuesday)

Jordan Li
The 2022 Winner of the 
Chatswood Roseville
Gordon Waterhouse

Memorial Music Scholarship

Who will be this year’s  
winner?

  13
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CLUB ADMINISTRATION and SERVICE  
       Director; PP Neil Howie
 Club Service Officer; Wayne Kearns
 Programs;  PP Neil Howie

COMMUNITY SERVICE

               Director PP Peter Lewis; Megan Evans
 Graffiti Removal; PP Peter Lefmann, PP Peter Lewis
 Liaison with Willoughby City Council; Bruce Carfrae
 Clean Up Australia; PP Peter Lewis  

INTERNATIONAL SERVICE - Director; PP Peter Timmermann 

MEMBERSHIP - Director;  PDG Greg Muldoon

PUBLIC RELATIONS - Director;  PP Michael MacQuillan

ROTARY FOUNDATION 

               Director; PP Nick Dorsch;  Elizabeth Huh, PP Peter Kindred
 Sustainable Communities in Sri Lanka; PP Peter Kindred
 Golden Needle Project; Ian Garrard, PP Peter Kindred, PP Nick Dorsch

VOCATIONAL SERVICE   

 Director: PP Peggy Yu; PP Brian Townsend, Avis Manoukian

YOUTH SERVICE 

 Director: PP Richard Green;
 Bob Mugden School Speaking/Essay Competition; PP Richard Green
 Gordon Waterhouse Memorial Musical Scholarship; PP Noel Cislowski
 Phil Dunbar

SERGEANT AT ARMS 

              Ian Garrard, Wayne Kearns, Sue Ward 

FUNDRAISING

 Bunnings BBQ’s; PP Peter Lefmann, PP John Hartley

Committees and Activities Positions
2022-2023

15
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WELFARE OFFICER        
                    Diana Wilkinson.

SOCIAL COMMITTEE

                    Sue Ward, PP Peter McKeown, Allan Farrar

ATTENDANCE OFFICERS 

                     PP John Hartley, Avis Manoukian.
     RSVP ; PP David Williams

BULLETIN EDITORS

                     PP Ross Symons, PDG Greg Muldoon, 
 

RISK MANAGEMENT and INSURANCE 

                   Allan Farrar

WEBSITE, CLUBRUNNER and COMMUNICATIONS 
   
  PP Michael MacQuillan, PP David Williams

SPECIFIC POSITIONS AND ROLES.

WORKING WITH CHILD PP Peter Lefmann

TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE PP Ian Robertson, PP David Williams

TREE OF JOY PP Peter Timmermann, Bruce Carfrae
  Lloyd Lucas (Hon.)

DANCE TO THE 9s PP Tony Basten

CHATSWOOD STREET FAIR Andre Hariman, PP Peter Timmermann,  
   PDG Greg Muldoon

SPECIAL EVENTS COORDINATOR Andre Hariman

ROSEVILLE PUBLIC SCHOOL
FATHER’S DAY BREAKFAST BBQ PP Peter Lewis, PP John Hartley

PUBLIC OFFICER (SECRETARY)           PP Arthur Marshall
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THE BACK PAGE
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A Brush with History
On 9th February 2007, a group of members and partners from the former 
Roseville Chase Rotary Club visited a store (more like a large garage) at Manly, 
where Jim Frecklington was finishing the building of a Royal Carriage which was 
one of those used in the Coronation on 6 May 2023.
Below are a few photos of the visit and the Carriage.
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MAJOR SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB
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A PEOPLE-FIRST PHILOSOPHY

UNPARALLELED DINING, HEALTH & WELLBEING
Residents will have access to the restaurant and bistro, gym, hydrotherapy pool, movie cinema, wellness spaces 
and the Himalayas putting course. With our resident’s health and wellbeing a priority at Watermark Residences, 
we are providing free and exclusive exercise classes that are tailored to retirees’ needs, such as Yoga, Tai Chi and 
Aqua Aerobics.

CARE CONCIERGE
Your good health, wellbeing and independence are vital to leading a full and happy life. A Vitalis Concierge will be 
available onsite to residents who wish to address any concerns regarding personal health or home care, no matter 
how big or small.

DAILY COURTESY BUS
Our residents will enjoy access to a courtesy bus for transportation to local destinations including our local vibrant 
shopping areas in Chatswood and Lane Cove Village.

NO ELECTRICITY COSTS
Residents will never receive a power bill for their home. Solar power will generate 100% of the electricity for every 
apartment.

RESIDENTS KEEP 100% OF CAPITAL GAIN & FIXED FEES FOR LIFE
After deducting the deferred management fee, you keep the balance of the capital gain (unlike most other 
retirement operators). Our deferred management fee is one of the lowest in the industry at 25%. All resident 
monthly recurrent charges are fixed for life, providing comfort and security in an uncertain economic landscape.

Residences
128 Beaconsfield Rd
Chatswood NSW 2067

For Appointments, call Nada & Miranda on
1800 520 168

or visit watermarkresidences.com.au

By Pariter and Watermark Living
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INTERNATIONAL CARGO EXPRESS

COMPLIMENTARY STORAGE OF OUR GRAFFITI TRAILER
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COMPLIMENTARY BROCHURE AND PROMOTIONAL PRINTING

CLARKE
MURPHY

COMMUNITY SUPPORTER AND SPONSOR OF OUR BUNNINGS BBQ’S
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ABOUT ROTARY
The world’s first service club, the Rotary Club of Chicago, 
Illinois, USA, was formed on 23 February 1905 by Paul Harris.

Rotary is a worldwide organisation of business and 
professional leaders that provides humanitarian service, 
encourages high ethical standards in all vocations, 
and helps build goodwill and peace in the world. More 
than 1.2 million Rotarians belong to over 35,000 Clubs 
in 210 countries and geographical areas. Rotary Club 

membership represents a cross-section of the community’s business and 
professional men and women. The world’s Rotary Clubs meet regularly and 
are non-political, non-religious, and open to all cultures, races, and creeds.

The Rotary motto is Service Above Self.

Paul Harris

PAST PRESIDENTS
2020-21 David Brand/Peter Kindred
2021-22 Michael MacQuillan



OBJECT OF ROTARY
The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service 
as a basis of worthy enterprise and, in particular, to encourage 
and foster:

FIRST.  The development of acquaintance as an opportunity 
for service;

SECOND.  High ethical standards in business and professions, 
the recognition of the worthiness of all useful 
occupations, and the dignifying of each Rotarian’s 
occupation as an opportunity to serve society;

THIRD.  The application of the ideal of service in each 
Rotarian’s personal, business, and community life;

FOURTH.  The advancement of international understanding, 
goodwill, and peace through a world fellowship of 
business and professional persons united in the ideal 
of service.

ROTARY THANKS
For the community, friendship, and 
the opportunity to serve through Rotary, 
we give thanks.

ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR
Australians all, let us rejoice,
For we are one and free,
We’ve golden soil and wealth for toil
Our home is girt by sea;
Our land abounds in nature’s gifts
Of beauty rich and rare;
In history’s page, let every stage
Advance Australia Fair.
In joyful strains then let us sing
Advance Australia Fair.

THE FOUR-WAY TEST
1. Is it the TRUTH?

2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?

3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?


